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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

FEBRUARY 25, 2009

RAMSEY COUNTY LIBRARY

4570 NORTH VICTORIA STREET

SHOREVIEW, MN

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern;

Carol Vantine (chair)

ABSENT:

Doug Rouzer

GUESTS:
Megan Fuggitt; Patrick Sarver

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 6:29 PM.

The minutes of the January 7, 2009 meeting were approved as mailed.

Tom O’Hern distributed a revised Financial Report for the period ending February 25, 2009.  The Commissioners amended the report to reconcile with the January 9 financial report. The Commissioners approved the amended financial report by unanimous vote.

The Commissioners appointed Lou Fornetti as chair of the 2008 Audit Committee by unanimous vote, subject to his acceptance. Further, the Commissioners directed Mr. Fornetti to appoint two other non-commissioners to serve as members of the 2008 Audit Committee, and to notify the Commission Chair regarding those appointments.

Carol Vantine reported that there are no new regulations that would affect the work of the Audit Committee.

Tom O’Hern provided an update on the 2008 Shoreland Restoration Project, including his efforts to secure additional invoices for reimbursement from owners.  There was discussion about how the learnings from the 2008 project could help shape the Shoreland program included in the Five Year Lake Protection Action Plan.  There appears to be some resistance to the permanent deed restriction requirements for buffer zones. Upland projects would have only 10 year restrictions.  There will be a wider range of eligible expenses under the proposed Shoreland Project if the bills are paid directly by the District rather than by individual lake owners.
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Tom O’Hern agreed to check with Dick Braun and provide an update of the Fisheries Project by email.

Polk County Report

Herschel Brown reported on his contacts with Mike Welch regarding a support letter for the grant application.  These conversations will continue and be coordinated with key County staff.  The Commissioners noted the importance of the upcoming deadline for submission of the grant request.  The Commissoners confirmed the following:


While monitoring has indicated the levels of phosphorus runoff in


subwatershed NPI-NE are of concern, the source of the phosphorus is 


not the elk herd located in that area, based on standard agricultural


models reviewed by the Polk County Land and Water Resources Department. The


source or sources have not been identified, either geographically or historically.

If the property owners in subwatershed NPI-NE provide a letter of support for our 2009 Grant Request and allow further surveying, soil examination, stream monitoring and engineering work, the District may be able to (1) identify the cause of the elevated phosphorus levels, and (2) implement mitigation techniques that will slow and reduce the nutrients flowing from this subwatershed into the lakes.


The District is hopeful that the owners in the subwatershed will allow ongoing 


monitoring of the intermittent streams.  This monitoring would be part of the


stream monitoring that is conducted throughout the watershed each year to


provide information on how changes in our watershed impact the health of the

            lakes.

Carol Vantine reported that the County will be reviewing its zoning ordinance this summer, providing lake owners with an opportunity to provide input for this important process.  The Commissioners discussed ways to keep these public policy discussions in front of our constituents.

Joe Errigo reviewed a 2-22-09 memo to Commissioners regarding volunteer recruitment for the Five Year Lake Protection Action Plan.   The Commissioners agreed to retain the 1500 hour goal for volunteers, subject to additional analysis by our consultant, Cheryl Clemens. Our current goal includes about 500 hours of coordination time provided by volunteers. The Commissioners agreed that they would give serious consideration to an alternative approach, that is, to pay for a consultant’s time to provide certain coordination functions for grant implementation. This would require additional cash outlays for project coordination and a reduction of other expenses currently included in the grant request.  A draft proposal from Ms.Clemens, which includes this alternative coordination strategy, will be submitted to the District by March 23 and considered by 
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the Commissioners at its April meeting.  There was agreement that the District should not pursue the recruitment of student volunteers or paid student interns at this time.

Commissioners discussed the possibility of securing permits for certain watershed projects that could enhance the grant application.  Tom O’Hern, Larry Bresina and Tom Mears will review potential areas where this might occur, including the 20th Street Culvert project, tree falls at various locations and DNR-identified sensitive areas.

Tom O’Hern left the meeting at 7:34 PM.

Commissioners discussed the need for additional letters of support from owners that would be affected by proposed watershed projects.  Tom Mears distributed samples of his requests to various owners.  

Tom Mears will prepare a final report on the owner survey.   Larry Bresina reported on a native landscaping workshop in Luck, Wisconsin on March 26 and the Lake Convention in Green Bay from March 18 to 20, and urged Commissioners to attend if possible.

Joe Errigo reported that he needs some assistance with electronic files in order to achieve the goals set forth in the Documents and Records Policy approved by the District at the January meeting.  He will contact Lisa Lynch to see if she is able to provide that assistance.

Patrick Sarver reported on the status of his proposed development on North Pipe Lake.

He has preliminary approvals from the Township and the County and hopes to complete the process by early June.  His development team intends to begin marketing of the south parcel this summer.  

Carol Vantine announced the formation of a special committee to review zoning issues. The committee will be headed by Jim McCarthy and include Tom Mears and Tom O’Hern.  Questions to be addressed by the committee include the following:  What policies should the District adopt regarding the review of zoning issues?  What zoning-related activities/ initiatives should we identify for lake owner participation (eg. citizen advisory commissions)?  What should we do to establish more effective relationships with the County and the Township on zoning issues?  The committee will present a report to the Commissioners in 60 days.

Commissioners discussed the possibility of providing Welcome Kits for new lake owners, a practice that was used previously by the District and the Lake Association and then discontinued because of the difficulty in updating contact lists and tracking changes in lake ownership.  Megan  Fuggitt  agreed to take the lead on this effort.  Her announcement was met with thunderous applause by the Commissioners!
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The Commission agreed to hold its next meeting at 5:30 PM on Friday, April 3, 2009 at the Vantine cabin on Pipe Lake.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:23 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo, 

Secretary

